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Sick child? Send a note direct to school with the WPS smartphone APP!! 

Parent / Community  School Planning Meeting  

Last Thursday we held our first planning meeting with parents and 

community members. With staff members who also attended (some as 

parents) we had about thirty people. Sitting around tables and working in 

groups, discussions addressed the questions of What do you like about 

our School? What would you like to see changed? What would you like to 

see our school look like in 5 years time?   

After each question we stopped to listen to each table’s responses. The 

information we have gathered is varied, extensive and will be very useful. 

Many thanks to those interested parents and community members who 

were able to attend. 

 

Accreditation and Rating 

Next week we expect our Preschool’s Accreditation and Rating to occur.  

The Assessment and Rating cycle provides an important opportunity to 



demonstrate how our service delivers quality education and care for 

young, preschool children.  

An authorised officer from the Early Childhood Education and Care 

Directorate, Western Region, will undertake the assessment visit to our 

service to discuss practice with staff and sight relevant documentation. 

 

Wellington TAFE celebrate NAIDOC Day  

Tomorrow, Wednesday, 19
th
 November is the Wellington TAFE 

celebration of NAIDOC Day. This special event is planned to run at the 

TAFE between 11:30 am and 2:30 pm. Our preschool students have 

been invited and they will sing a song they have been learning in 

Wiradjuri language. This is part of our Ruth Hammond’s Language 

program. Ruth also has a group of primary girl dancers who have also 

been invited to participate at the TAFE and show their talents. 

 

Semester 2 reporting 

Following our class assessment 

cycle, teachers are now preparing 

student reports for Semester 2 

(Terms 3 and 4). These should be 

ready to hand to executive 

supervisors by the end of Week 8, 

come to the Principal a week later and then ready to be sent home on 

Friday, 12
th
 December in Week 10. 

Please share these reports with your children and give praise where 

praise is due. 

Unless there has been significant ill health issues, also be very proud if 

semester absences are less than 10. If they are down to 3, 2, 1 or zero 

this is definitely worth celebrating. 

We have expectations of every student. Firstly we want to know that they 

are trying very hard. Every student can try to do their best. If the effort 

ratings are showing that your child is trying hard please share your 



pleasure.  

If their assessment is ‘Sound’ the performance level is appropriate to the 

grade expectations.  

Where they are below this ‘ Sound’ rating, then you are probably aware 

that the teacher has made special provision and adjustments for the 

difficulties they may be experiencing.  

If their performance levels are above ‘sound’ then this is certainly 

something to be proud of. These are the students for whom teachers 

have high expectations and this is the key to drive them to further 

academic success. Teacher comments are nearly always positive and 

relate to the things students can do and because they have achieved the 

intended outcomes appropriate to their abilities.  

If there are ever negative comments parents should share the concerns 

that the teacher is trying to convey to you. We need parents to value 

education and talk-up their reasonable expectations and join the parent–

teacher partnership to know that we are playing on the same side and 

want the best for their child/ren. 

 

No Hat – Play In The Shade ………… 

Is being actively promoted at school. Please make sure that your child/

ren has/have a hat that provides good protection from the sun. 

Children are more likely to accept this rule for school if it is discussed and 

practised at home and in everyday life. 

 

The White Ribbon Campaign  ………… 

Is the world’s largest male-led movement 

to end men’s violence against women. It is 

active in 60 countries and began in 

Australia in 2003. The White Ribbon 

Campaign recognises the positive role men play in preventing violence 

against women and children. The Campaign is a means for men to speak 

out against violence against women, and to safely and effectively 

http://www.whiteribbon.org.au/


School library borrowing is 

finished for the year. 

Please return any books that you 

still have at home this week.  

Thanks, Mrs Blackhall and Mrs Legg. 

challenge the attitudes and behaviours of a minority of men who use or 

condone violence against women. White Ribbon Day raises awareness about 

domestic violence in our community. Children and young people who witness 

domestic violence or who are victims of domestic violence may have their 

educational attainment significantly impacted. 

One in three women has experienced physical and/or sexual violence 

perpetrated by someone known to them. Research indicates that there’s 

increased risk of mental health, behaviour and learning difficulties in children 

exposed to partner violence. In addition, children exposed to domestic 

violence are also more likely to perpetrate violence. Domestic violence is the 

principal cause of homelessness for women and their children. 

White Ribbon Day is 25th November in 2014.Our school is supporting this 

significant day – As part of our acknowledgement of White Ribbon Day, 

Wellington Public School will be discussing issues of bullying and 

demonstrating ways of having respectful relationships in a short half hour 

session. All students will be then making a pledge to themselves before 

blowing up a white balloon and tying the white ribbon to the fence of our 

school. In addition to this, Stage 2 and Stage 3 will be listening to a 

presentation from WACHS organised by Cherie Colliss and invited guests. 

Our Balloons tied to the perimeter fences will be a spectacular scene that will 

show our community that we take a stand against domestic violence. 



Homework Centre & Active After Schools  

The program runs on Monday, Wednesday and Thursday from 2.45pm until 4.45pm.  

 

Monday Wednesday Thursday 

Circus Games Market Fitness 

P & C ~ CHRISTMAS RAFFLE TICKETS 
Tickets will be on sale as of Monday 17th November from the 
office, so if you would like raffle tickets sent home with your 
child, please ring 6845 4080 and let the office girls know the 

name & class of your child.  

Wellington PS School CalendarWellington PS School Calendar——Coming eventsComing events  

November 

 Fri 21st  – Kindy Transition – 9am to 11am each Friday in the Kindy rooms 

 Thu 27th – Kindy Assembly – 2pm GL Hall – K Blue are your hosts 

 Fri 28th – Kindy Transition – 9am to 11am - LAST DAY 

 Fri 28h – Stage 1 Assembly – 12:15pm GL Hall – 1S are your hosts 

 Fri 28th – Stage 2 Assembly – 1pm E Block Hall 

 Fri 28th – Stage 3 Assembly – 2pm F Block Hall 

 

December 

 Tue 9th – Presentation Day – 9:30am – Wellington Civic Centre 

 Tue 9th – Carols Night – 6pm to 7pm – WPS COLA 

 Thu 11th – Kindy Assembly – 2pm GL Hall – K Yellow are your hosts 

 Thu 11th – Stage 2 Assembly – 1pm E Block Hall 

 Thu 11th – Stage 3 Assembly – 2pm F Block Hall 

 Thu 11th – Yr6 Farewell – 5pm - Wellington Soldiers Club 

 Fri 12th – Student Reports sent home 

 Wed 17th – Last day for students                                                                                                                                                            



Recycling School Uniforms 

This is a call to all parents and carers 

as the end of year is    approaching, if 

there are any school uniforms that no 

longer fit your children please        

remember to recycle and bring them into 

the office. 

YEAR 6 PARENT FAREWELL MEETING/WORKING 

BEE FOR 2014 

THURSDAY 20TH NOVEMBER IN THE STAFFROOM 

AT 5.30PM 







Welcome to Week 7. 

Last week we performed at the Kindergarten assembly. Thank you to all 

parents who came along to support their children, we had a fantastic time.  

Due to the up coming assessment and ratings we have postponed the 

enrolment process for 2015.  

Preschool fees are now due. We are asking all parents to pay these fees 

ASAP to avoid a reminder note. If you cannot remember how much our fees 

are or how much you owe please do not hesitate to talk to either myself or 

one of our staff. 

Wednesday this week (19th November) we have been invited to perform at 

the TAFE Western NAIDOC Day celebrations. This is a wonderful opportunity 

for our children and we encourage all families to come along to the 

celebrations to support us. Please remember to fill in your permission slip 

and hand it in to one of the staff. If you would like to pick your children up 

from TAFE we will have the sign in book with us during the afternoon. 

Please remember to pack a piece of fruit and healthy lunch boxes for your 

child each day. We have noticed that many of our children are eating their 

lunch at morning tea time, if you could please pack your child an extra 

sandwich to ensure they have enough food to satisfy them throughout the 

day.      

Have a great week.   Donna Langlands and Preschool Staff 

News From Miss Donna 

 

Week 7 

Monday  to 17th 

Thursday 20th 

November 

 

The WhispThe WhispThe Whisp   
Maxwell Street, 

Wellington 

Ph 02 68454080 

November 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

30      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

Make time to 

be involved in 

their writing 

activities. Your 

interest will 

encourage 

them. 

Wellington Public Preschool 

What’s Happening This Week–  

  Monday–    Whole school assembly Tuesday–  

Wednesday–   Wiradjuri, TAFE Western Excursion 1pm—2pm approx. 

                   Thursday–   

Enrolments for 2015 

If you know of anyone who has a child of Preschool age and would be                 

interested in accessing our Preschool in 2015, please tell them to come 

into the Preschool to pick up a waiting list form. 



We enjoyed our week at Preschool!! 

Miss Lyn is teaching the children ‘Red, Black and 

Yellow’ from Aunty Wendy’s Mob. 

We celebrated Remembrance Day by making 

poppies with cup cake papers. 

Quiet time on the mat outside with cars and trucks 

was very popular. 

Lots of children were having babies, Decklin 

used his “cutting gun” to cut them out. 

Decklin is making a 4 bedroom house for Miss 

Cheryl and Miss Erin with masking tape. 

The track won’t stand up but Jarell is deter-

mined to make it work. 



Camp Quality 

In conjunction with the Young Services Club and the Community of Young we are 

staging an event called “Walk A Cycle for a Life” where 50 participants will be of 

combined walkers and cyclist hence the event being called the “ Walk & Cycle for 

Life”. Will walk & Cycle from Dubbo to Young via Wellington. 

Day one we walk or cycle to Wellington. 2 different routes as the walker won’t be 

able to walk on the Highway. Walk 45km – cycle 105km through Yeoval. 

Day Two cycle from Wellington to Cowra via Yeoval 195km or walk from 

Canowindra to Cowra(back road) 40km. 

Day Three walk from Greenthorpe turn off to Young 50km or cycle from Cowra 

to Young via Greenthorpe 75km 

 Our goal is to raise $50,00 for Camp Quality Kids with cancer. Dates are  27th 

November to 29th November.  

 We have about 50people attending the event, but if locals from wellington wish 

to join either the walkers or cyclists coming into Wellington on the 27th they 

are more than welcome. The Walkers will enter Wellington from 

Bushrangers Road and the Cyclist will come in from the Yeoval Road at 

approximate 1.30pm on the Thursday 27th November. 

 We will be attending the Wellington Soldiers Club around 5.30pm on the 

Thursday to hold a Fundraising Raffle for Camp Quality. We would look at 

selling tickets at say 6pm and draw at 7.30pm and we would love nothing 

more than to have people from your school to be involved in the night. As we 

are from Young we will have some boxes of Cherries to raffle along with 

other goodies on the night. 

Our goal is to raise $50,00 for Camp Quality which hopefully achieves 

changing a child’s life. 

 Thanks you for your time and if possible would it be possible to place something 

in your newsletter about this wonderful Event.  

 Kind regards  

Dean Cafe       

Chief Executive Officer & Fundraising Coordinator 

Young Services Club   

Phone 02 6382 1944  |  Fax 02 6382 4565  |  Mobile  0457 716 009 

46 Cloete Street, Young NSW 2594 

dean@youngservicesclub.com.au 

www.youngservicesclub.com.au 

mailto:dean@youngservicesclub.com.au
http://www.youngservicesclub.com.au




WESTERN BAND CAMP  

 

February 15-February 20, 2015  

 

Information for Parents and Students 
 

The Western Band Camp is on again! The 2015 Camp will be held at Lake Burrendong Sport 
and Recreation Centre from Sunday 15 February – Friday 20 February 2015. The camp is 
open to all public school students from years 5-12 and caters for musicians of all levels from 
beginner to advanced. During the week students will participate in a range of programs 
including concert band, advanced band and instrumental group tutorials. 
 
The camp aims to give students a valuable educational and musical experience. It will give 
students the opportunity to enhance their skills by working with professional musicians, 
tutors and conductors and exposing them to a variety of music and styles. 
Students who attend camp will be eligible for selection for State Wind Band and Beyond the 
Divide Band Tours. 
 
Bass guitarists are welcome, however, there are no positions available for vocalists, electric 
or acoustic guitarists. Separate camps are available for these students. Piano students are 
welcome to attend, with the understanding that they will be placed with the percussion 
section. A single drum kit is provided for drummers and they will be expected to rotate 
turns on the equipment with percussion instruments.  
 
It is expected that all students that apply will be accepted. A confirmation email will be sent 
to parents/care givers so please ensure that an up-to-date email is provided. Payment can 
be made either in full - $400, OR as a $50 deposit that accompanies the application form 
followed by instalments of your choice. Students who withdraw will forfeit all monies paid, 
unless a Doctor’s Certificate is presented.  
 

Closing Date for Nominations 
Monday 15 December 2014 

Please contact Mrs Nott for more information and/or permission notes. 
 

Thankyou, 
Mrs Nott. 





Celebrating Great Efforts and Performances 

Jaxon KB, Paige KG, Sam KB, Jollie 1/2F, Lachlan 1/2F, Ethan 2G, 
Oscar 3/4E, Jessica 3/4E, Heidi 3/4E, Aisha 3/4B, James K/6H and 

Jarrod K/6H 

Stay in touch 
with the  

Wellington PS app. 

Free download available for android (google play) 

and apple OS (Apple app store) 

Do you have or know of any children who are ready 

for BIG SCHOOL in 2015? 

Enrol NOW 

for Kindergarten 2015 

Enrolment forms available from the school office. 

Birth certificate and immunisation record is required. 



Kindergarten Assemblies Term 4 2014 

Assemblies are held every second Thursday at 2:00pm in the Block 

A Hall. If there are any changes to this timetable you will be notified 

as soon as possible.  

  Week 6 13/11 Week 8 27/11 Week 10 11/12 

  Preschool K Blue K Yellow 

BUS ZONE PARKING… 

PARENTS ARE ASKED NOT TO PARK IN THE BUS 

ZONES, IT IS A HUGE SAFETY ISSUE WITH YOUNG 

CHILDREN GETTING ON AND OFF THE BUSES.  

Police will be patrolling the school bus stop during home 

time. 

THANKYOU. 

Wellington Primary School is a proud KidsMatter School. 

The KidsMatter Action Team would love some parent helpers 

for 2015. We meet as a Committee to look at ways that the 

school can assist in improving the wellbeing of our students. 

We want to create a school community that is welcoming to 

everybody. 

We would love to see as many community members at the 

school community planning day on at 5pm this Thursday in 

the Gould League Hall. 

Wellington Primary School—because our KidsMatter . 

 














